
CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

APRIL 21, 1980 

TIME: 7:30 P.M. 
PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy Mayor Nora Lake 
Councilmembers Russell Sweetman 

Jeffrey Siler 
James Singer 
Shirley Heintz 
Leonard Stubbs 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Joseph Minner 

One, two and three year terms were designated for appointees to the 
Community Fiscal Analysis Committee. George Chamberlain was designated as 
Chairman. 

Council concurred that Elmer Tate, Marian Simmons and Dallas Horvath 
be reappointed as members of the City Planning Commission. 

Mr. Kenning and Service Director Richard Bishop reviewed bids received 
for the purchase of a waste packer truck. Past experience with Bode-Finn 
was outlined for City Council. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed an amendment to the Personnel Ordinance to bring 
former OPSU employees into the Ordinance. The amendment also includes a 
provision for Mayor and Council to join the City's Hospitalization Plan 
upon reimbursement. If this Emergency Ordinance is passed as prepared, 
compensation is retroactive to March 24, 1980. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a case filed with PUCO concerning the Dayton 
Power and Light Company's new proposed rates and regulations governing 
street lighting. Up-front monies are needed to argue the unreasonableness 
of the rules. Mr. Sweetman suggested utilizing legal service from MVRPC 
if possible. Mr. Stone suggested that a lump sum be considered rather than 
a per capita share. Council concurred that personnel and citizen effort 
be offered rather than expenditures of funds. 

The majority of Council concurred that the Architectural Preservation 
District Ordinance be forwarded to the City Planning Commission as prepared. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Ordinance to tighten provisions 
concerning building and structural nuisances in the City of Centerville. 
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Clerk of Council 


